Minutes of the Members’ Meeting of the EPSC 2021

April 22, 2021, Lille (virtual meeting)

· The president presents up-dates on the current situation of EPCS. Due to the cancelation of 2020 conference, the term of the board members and President has been postponed by one year.
· Presentation of summary statistics regarding participation at EPCS meeting 2021
· Christoph Schaltegger was thanked for the organization of 2020 meeting which was unfortunately canceled due to Covid-19 pandemic. The board will ask Christoph about availability of organizing a future meeting.
· 2022 meeting: A presentation from Francisco Veiga regarding the 2022 meeting in Braga, Portugal, was received with enthusiasm.
· The Vienna meeting of the EPCS (already presented at a previous members’ meeting) has been postponed to 2024 due to date constraints. 
· Additional possibilities for the organization of future meetings of the EPCS were mentioned: University of Hannover, Germany; University of Oslo, Norway; University of Verona, Italy. 
· Wicksell Prize Committee 2022. Next year’s committee will consist of Francisco Veiga (former President), Jan-Egbert Sturm (EJPE representative), and Paola Profeta (President).
· Outgoing members of the board. The meeting thanked the three outgoing members: Niclas Berggren, Raphael Frank, Monika Koeppl-Turyna for their contribution to the society.
· Election of new members to the board. The meeting elected Mariana Lopes da Fonseca (University of St Gallen), James Rockey (University of Birmingham) and Pilar Sorribas-Navarro (University of Barcellona) 


Milan, Italy, 22 April 2021

Paola Profeta
